City of Fort Worth, Texas
Mayor and Council Communication

DATE: 02/16/21 M&C FILE NUMBER: M&C 21-0121
LOG NAME: 25PED_WRMC_CHILLER_REBATE_APPROPRIATION
SUBJECT

(CD 7) Adopt Appropriation Ordinance in the Amount of $36,401.75, from Previously Received Rebate Funding from Oncor, in the Public Events
Capital Fund for the Will Rogers Memorial Coliseum Chiller Renovation Project and Amend the FY2021-2025 Capital Improvement Program

RECOMMENDATION:
It is recommended that the City Council:

1. Adopt the attached appropriation ordinance increasing appropriations in the amount of $36,401.75 in previously received rebates from
Oncor deposited to the Public Events Capital Fund in the Chiller Renovation - Venue project (City Project No. 101095); and
2. Amend the FY2021-2025 Capital Improvement Program.

DISCUSSION:

This Mayor and Council Communication (M&C) is intended to appropriate rebate funding previously received for the Will Roger Memorial
Coliseum (WRMC) Chiller Renovation (Venue) project (City Project No. 101095).

Included in the Public Events Department’s fiscal year 2018 Capital Improvement Program (CIP), $900,000.00 was allocated for the replacement
of the 700 ton chiller at WRMC. Subsequently, an additional $436,000.00 was appropriated on April 2, 2019 (M&C G-19519) to complete the
replacement of all campus-wide air compressors and pneumatic controls with electronic controls.

The WRMC Chiller project was intended to complete the replacement of the Central plant Chiller at WRMC. The project was originally planned in
FY2016 but was delayed for inclusion in the Venue project debt issuance. The core system was replaced as part of the FY2018 CIP at a cost of
$900,000.00; however, price increases prevented completion of the entire scope that included replacement of all campus-wide air compressors
and pneumatic controls with electronic controls and update of existing electronic controls that had reached end of life. Completion of the project
required an additional $436,000.00; which was approved by the City Council in M&C G-19519 on April 2, 2019. This replacement resulted in the
receipt of a rebate check from Oncor Electric Delivery’s incentive program in the amount of $36,401.75 in March of 2020. These funds were
deposited to the project with the intended future use of completing additional upgrade and replacement needs as identified.

In addition to the chiller and replacement of electronic controls that had exceeded their service life, a survey of mechanical systems associated
with the delivery of treated air to buildings around the campus was also funded by this project. During the replacement of the electronic controls,
technicians evaluated and reported on mechanical systems that had failed over their 32 years of service. Johnson Controls Inc. (JCI) recorded
these deficiencies and provided a quote for the deficiency repairs, which this rebate funding will be used to complete once appropriated. The
amended total project budget is $1,372,401.75 with the rebate appropriation.

Funding for this project was not included in the FY2021-2025 Capital Improvement Program due to identified needs being determined after
approval of the annual CIP. The action in this M&C will amend the FY2021-2025 Capital Improvement Program as approved in connection with
Ordinance 24446-09-2020.

This project is located in COUNCIL DISTRICT 7.

A Form 1295 is not required because: This M&C does not request approval of a contract with a business entity.

FISCAL INFORMATION / CERTIFICATION:

The Director of Finance certifies that funds are currently available in the Chiller Reno. (Venue Project) project within the Public Events Capital Fund
and upon approval of the above recommendations and adoption of the attached appropriation ordinance, funds will be available in the Public
Events Capital Fund for the Chiller Reno. (Venue Project) project. Prior to an expenditure being incurred, the Public Events Department has the
responsibility of verifying the availability of funds.

Submitted for City Manager's Office by: Jay Chapa 5804

Originating Business Unit Head: Michael Crum 2501

Additional Information Contact: Chris Harmon 2505






